
Quail Hollow Elementary  
School Community Council 

January 5, 2017, 7:45am 

AGENDA/MINUTES 

In attendance: Cheryl Simmons, Rene Hunter, Pepper Poulson, Ashley Anderson, Shad DeMill, Pat 
Passey, Melinda Rosevear (PTA guest, Homework Club), Mary Jo Murray (Intervention 
Coordinator), and Amber Shill from the CSD Board of Education. 

• Approval of Minutes – Motion to approve, Rene H.; 2nd Pepper P., passed 

• School Community Council Outreach 

o PTA Newsletter – Monthly Article (Sarah)-  Include an announcement in the next 

Newsletter about volunteers needed for the morning Homework Club  

o Website 

 

• CSIP & School Land Trust Plan (Goals and Expenditures)  

o Review Plan/Implementation/Budget – Spent $16,500 of $40,400 so far. On track. 

Third to 5th grade has spent some of the science money already for supplies. 

o Review/Evaluate Data – Mary Jo Murray – Intervention is currently serving 59 

students in reading, and 52 in math.  A packet of materials and reports was reviewed 

by the SCC.  Our mid-year screening will occur this month, some children will move 

in/out of services after this screening.  Parents are contacted if their children are 

receiving services.  

 

• Quail Hollow Logo Committee – we are looking at updating our logo. There is a process 

required. Shad has been working with a graphic designer at the District. Individuals wishing to 

give feedback and participate should contact him. 

 

• Digital Citizenship Week – White Ribbon Week beginning March 13.  We hope to do a parent 

meeting also, possibly on the Thursday night. -- The council asked if there was a way to teach 

conflict resolution and life skills with classes. Shad will see if this is something we can do school 

wide  



 

  

 
• Old Business  

o Safe Routes/Student Access East Side of School (SNAP Plan) 

o Any concerns with our current Safe Walking Routes? 

o Members of the council shared their concern of parents still double parking to 

drop off kids and cars not slowing down. Shad shared that it may help to have a 

designated drop off/pick up area on Quail Hollow Drive by the stairs. The council 

agreed this would be helpful because it is dangerous for people on that road at the 

beginning and end of school. Pepper suggested to look at the signs posted at an 

elementary school off of 9800 S. and close to Bangerter Highway. She thought it 

may be a provide us some ideas for signs we could use. 

o Tutoring – We are looking at 18 students who might be serviced on T, Th from 8-8:30. The 

volunteer would encourage the students with their Reading Plus and Lexia computer 

programs.  The Computer Lab will be available for the Homework Club students. The 

objective is to have another adult invested in each of these kids it will encourage progress. 

o Literacy Night 

o Motion to adjourn at 8:50am : Rene H., 2nd Ashley A. 

 
• Next Meeting:  Thursday, Feb 2, 2017 at 7:45  


